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SELECTMEN’S MEETING MINUTES

November 27, 2017

The meeting was called to order at 6:30 P.M. by Chairman Harris.  Present was Mrs. Paight.  Also present were Ellen Smith, Town Administrator and Tony Cavaliere, Superintendent, Marlborough Water Works.  
Mr. Cavaliere updated the Board on several projects.  He is currently reviewing a draft report from Underwood Engineering on the Asset Management Grant.  A public hearing will need to be held as part of the grant requirements; this will be scheduled for December.  The Board was presented with an estimated repayment schedule through the State Revolving Fund for a proposed $1,200,000 loan that will be needed for projects identified through the grant.  
The SCADA system is up and running, therefore, the Fairpoint line at the pump house can now be disconnected.
There was a brief discussion about a meeting that will need to be rescheduled with Donna Hanscom of the Keene Public Works Department.  She will outline upcoming projects that will have funding implications for Marlborough.  Mr. Cavaliere spoke to Swanzey NH and found out that they raise and appropriate $ 25,000 annually for Keene upgrades.

Mr. Cavaliere left the meeting at 6:58 pm. 

The Board discussed two outstanding building code violations that require immediate action.  Schedule the landowner of Map 02-079 to come to the next meeting to discuss the disconnection of temporary service to a structure on the property.  Also, a letter needs to go to the mobile home park regarding the expiration of the date by which electrical work needed to be completed and the resulting fines.
Mrs. Paight moved Chairman Harris seconded a motion to approve the minutes of the November 20, 2017 meeting, vote to approve was 2-0, Ms. Pitt was absent.
Mrs. Paight moved and Chairman Harris seconded a motion to accept the November 30, 2017 Direct Deposit Register in the amount of $9,037.43 and Payroll Check Register in the amount of $1,889.69 and the November 27, 2017 Accounts Payable in the amount of $46,498.55, vote to approve was 2-0, Ms. Pitt was absent.
Chairman Harris moved and Mrs. Paight seconded the motion to adjourn the meeting, vote was 2-0, Ms. Pitt was absent. Meeting adjourned at 7:50 pm.
Respectfully submitted,








Ellen Smith







Town Administrator
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